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October 21, 2005

Honourable Gary Doer

Premier of Manitoba

Room 204 Legislative Building

Honourable David Chomiak

Minister of Energy, Science and Technology

Room 333 Legislative Building

Honourable Stan Struthers

Minister of Conservation

Room 330 Legislative Building

450 Broadway

Winnipeg, Manitoba  R3C 0V8

Dear Premier Doer and Ministers;

Re: Environmental Protection Plans – Wuskwatim Generation and Transmission Projects

It has come to our attention that Environmental Protection Plans for the Wuskwatim projects are being reviewed by the Nisischawayasikh Cree Nation.

We would like written confirmation that the Manitoba government will be upholding the suggestions and recommendations of the Wuskwatim Generation and Transmission Projects Report on Public Hearings (‘Clean Environment Commission Report’) and as such will be releasing the draft Environmental Protection Plans for Wuskwatim at the earliest opportunity, with adequate notice and time for review. The Clean Environment Commission Report states that “the Government of Manitoba [should] provide an opportunity for the public to review draft environmental protection plans prior to approval” (pg. 86). 

 
We are also concerned that these Environmental Protection Plans have been prepared prior to the release of the federal comprehensive study for the Wuskwatim Generation project as required under the Canadian Environmental Assessment Act (CEAA) We question the appropriateness of this decision, given that the federal responsible authorities may make recommendations within the comprehensive study which Manitoba Hydro / Nisichawayasikh Cree Nation will be obliged to comply. In addition, Minister Struthers has not granted an Environment Act Licence, which, in keeping with the Clean Environment Commission Report, will also contain stipulations that could impact the content required in the Wuskwatim Environmental Protection Plans. We would respectfully request an explanation as to why these activities are taking place “out of sequence’, so to speak.

Please also let us know the process and method by which the Environmental Protection Plans will be made public and distributed to interested parties and stakeholders, as it is rumored that the Plans are quite lengthy and contain a significant amount of information.

We have attached for your information, the contents of the CEC report specific to the Environmental Protection Plan for Wuskwatim

Yours truly,

Gaile Whelan Enns

Director, Manitoba Wildlands

cc.

Terry Sargent

Manitoba Wildlands continues the work of WWF Canada and Nature Canada for establishment of Manitoba Protected Areas.
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